STANTON UNDER BARDON PARISH COUNCIL
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Unapproved






Parishioners: 9

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 6th september 2016, at the Village Hall, Stanton Under Bardon, Leicestershire, commencing at 7pm

present:
mr Bridges




Mrs Briggs




Mr Geary




Mr Briggs




Mr West



Clerk:  

Ms Beesley

Mr Stuart Bridges opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
55/16
Apologies – Mr Matthew Lay
56/16
Declaration of Interests - Non-Pecuniary interests in the village hall were declared by Mary Briggs.
57/16
Acceptance of minutes of the previous meetings 7th June 2016 & 5th July 2016, copies filed.

Proposed:  Mrs Mary Briggs
 Seconded:  Mr Ian Briggs 
58/16 Matters arising from those minutes
35/16 Joanna was registered with the Inland Revenue for tax, and was responsible for paying her own tax.  There is no liability for the Parish Council to pay tax.  Parish Councillors agreed clerk to write to Inland Revenue and request information in respect of who owes the money and why.  Clerk also to request to reactivate the account it already holds with Inland Revenue.  Parish Council is unsure who the signatories are that are registered with Inland Revenue.  Clerk to write and sign as clerk/RFO cc of letter to S Bridges.

46/16  A Representative from MQP informed the Parish Council that the cherry tree will be pruned after the nesting season has finished.
49/16b - Inspection report on play equipment.  A Separate quote to be obtained to get gates repaired.  Agreed that Mr Ian Briggs & Mrs Mary Briggs  would obtain a quote, as they were also trying to get a quote for a slide for the under 5’s  
59/16 County Councillors Report- Mr David Sprason
David Sprason informed the Parish Council that there was an error in 32/16 minutes.  The minutes said the council are currently investigating, where as they should state the council had previously investigated the Ivanhoe line and tramway.

Highways – there are issues with grass cutting.  David Sprason has spoken to the Assistant Director, amongst others.   Stanton Under Bardon is a rural area and had been missed when the verges were cut.  Some verges had been done but some were still outstanding.

M1 roundabout should be finished in the next couple of weeks.

The council are in consultation in respect of the budget overspend.  Current spend on highways is £27M, further cuts of £10M will be made, leaving £17M.  The service will get worse.  Repairs to major roads will be a priority and therefore rural areas are likely to suffer.  There are non essential areas which will not be maintained, e.g. laybys.  David Sprason will keep an eye on this and asked for support from the Parish Council.
Bus Service with Roberts.   - There are subsidies on the 120 Service, however the contract has 18 months left to run.  The contract is worth £100K, so the County Council will start to look at this next year.  David Sprason suggested the Council may want to replace the service with a responsive service. 
David Sprason said there were still 6 departments at County Hall, which he believes are not needed.  David Sprason said there were high paid Executive Posts still being kept.  David Sprason said there should be savings by reducing these posts rather than on front line services.

MQP Liaison Committee meeting is coming up.  David Sprason will be unable to attend due to personal reasons, and will send his apologies.
Thanks were given to David Sprason 
60/16 Borough Councillors Report – Mr Matthew Lay sent apologies, no report.
61/16 ADJOURNMENT OF THE MEETING TO ENABLE COMMENTS/QUESTIONS TO BE PUT BEFORE THE CHAIR (MAXIMUM 10 MINUTES)
County Council are responsible for 6 cuts per year, but  only 2 cuts per year for the verges.  The grass is very high the 7.5T weight limit sign cannot be seen, and there is very poor visibility at the junction at the top of Main Street.
The quarry hedges are also encroaching on to the roads and need cutting back as soon as possible.    MQP will need to do a survey before the cutting can be carried out.  

Parish Council to write to County Council to request that cutting is done further down towards the 
7.5T weight limits sign on Cliffe Hill Road.

Recreation Ground  - The new footpath goes across where the main full sized football pitch had been, but alongside the 5 a side football pitch.  There are currently no changing facilities and there has not been a request to have a full size pitch.  Stanton Swifts finished 35 years ago.   The path route was chosen as it was flat and could be used by mobility scooters etc.  The path is currently being well used, and no one has currently requested a football pitch.

MQP  – There was presently nothing to report.  Mr Stuart Bridges requested that MQP respond to the request to tarmac for the drive. The sales team and the contractor need to respond to the Parish Council as nothing has been heard from them.  MQP Manager will follow this up.
62/16 Clerks report 
a) Financial statement report July & August 2016




Outgoings
	05.07.16
	Wicksteed Leisure Ltd
	Inspection of play equipment
	102323
	£       54.00

	05.07.16
	Rainbow Waste
	Village Hall Waste
	102324
	£     201.60

	14.07.16
	Mr I Briggs
	Acoustisolve Deposit
	102325
	£     996.67

	31.07.16
	Mrs J Peberdy
	Wages 
	102326
	£       62.40

	31.07.16
	Denise Beesley (Clerk)
	Wages
	102327
	£      154.96

	31.07.16
	QGJ Committee 
	Donation to Jubilee – minutes
	102328
	£        50.00

	02.08.16
	R B Douglas 
	Acoustisolve Balance
	102329
	£    1993.33

	31.08.16
	Mrs J Peberdy
	Wages 
	102330
	£        62.40

	31.08.16
	Denise Beesley (Clerk)
	Wages
	102331
	£      154.96

	31.08.16
	Denise Beesley
	Expenses
	102332
	£      132.68

	31.08.16
	Leicestershire County Council
	Web Service 01.04.16–31.08.16 
	102333
	£      162.00

	31.08.16
	Eon
	Street Lighting
	102334
	£        38.07

	31.08.16
	H & BBC
	Refuse bin 27.07.16 – 30.9.16
	102335
	£        41.00

	31.08.16
	Peak Cashflow
	Path and Grounds Maintenance
	102336
	£  22912.22

	
	
	
	TOTAL
	£  27016.29 =sum(54.00+201.60+996.67+62.40+154.96+50.00+1993.33+62.4+154.96+132.68+162.00+38.07+41.00+22912.22) 


Income
	31.08.16
	Charlie Crowl
	Allotment
	
	£          1.00

	31.08.16
	Kim Cox
	Shed
	
	£        70.00

	
	
	
	TOTAL
	£        71.00 =sum(54.00+201.60+996.67+62.40+154.96+50.00+1993.33+62.4+154.96+132.68+162.00+38.07+41.00+22912.22) 


Mrs Mary Briggs reported that the cheque for Rainbow Waste £201.60 should be paid by the Village Hall Trust.  The Village Hall Trust will reimburse the Parish Council.

Proposed:  Mrs Mary Briggs
Seconded:  Mr Ian Briggs

b) Grant Thornton Audit update- emails have been received from Grant Thornton, however the papers had now been received.  Mr Stuart Bridges will give Grant Thornton a call as their report was not fully understood.
63/16 Parish Properties

a) Recreation Ground – the field is not being mowed as often as it should be.  Clerk to contact Brian Mee.   Behind the house needs to be strimmed.  Brian Mee aware the fencing at the gateway needs to be repaired and this is being dealt with by the manager, Wayne.
All of the play equipment is in good condition.  All works have been carried out on the play equipment.  

b) Bottom and top allotments inspection, 

Plot number 1 Mr B Watson, overgrown and has been for years.  Mr Watson is to be asked whether he would like to make a decision to terminate his contract, as little bits have been done.  Parish Councillors agreed if there had been no previous letter Mr Watson is to be asked to tidy his plot, with a review in a month’s time.  If there had been a previous letter Mr Watson to be given 7 days notice to remove his belongings.

i. Re allocation of plot – Dr Thomas’s plot was overgrown and had been reallocated to someone else who had cleared the allotment.  Notification had been send and no response to either letter had been received, therefore the allotment was reallocated.  Dr Thomas still needs to be given access to get his belongings.  Parish Council agreed that Dr Thomas be given Alison’s number to enable them to sort between them.
ii. Application for additional greenhouse – Parish Council approved.
iii. Bottom allotment security – Mrs Yeoman’s has had some produce stolen.  Some people are also using the allotments to walk their dogs.  A new fence will deter this.
RESOLVED:  Parish Council to get a sign, “Allotment Holders only – No Dogs”.  Parish Council to get a lock and chain on the gate. 

Mr Cumberland has strimmed some weeds, however there has still not been enough work done.  Mr Cumberland to be given 7 days’ notice to remove his belongings.

Allotment shed – Parish Council had agreed to sell shed for £70 in March.  Payment has just been received; however the shed has now been re-let.  Mr Stuart Bridges has offered the money back.  There is a shed on the top allotment from someone who has retired.  Parish Council could sell to Ms Cox on behalf of retiree. 

Parish Council is currently spending a lot of time on discussing allotments, which is not efficient.  Parish Council to investigate handing day to day running to an allotment society, or a subcommittee.  
64/16 Planning Applications/Permissions/Refusals 
a) Erection and operation of emergency S U B station – Mrs Mary Briggs has read the plans.  She expressed her concern that the station will be serviced by large 10 wheeler tankers with anticipated 2 – 4 deliveries per week, and whilst the planning application is silent on the route for the vehicles, it was presumed to be Stanton Lane.
RESOLVED – Parish Council to object on the grounds there are alternative sites, the site is adjacent to a water course, the vehicle management plan is not acceptable and there will be no jobs which could lead to economic growth.  Objections to be registered on Hinckley & Bosworth Borough Council planning site.
b) Alteration to Layout of panels /gravel road on land at Tower Hayes Farm, Ellistown Lane – no objection
c) Widening of access, land south of Cliffe Hill Road – Retrospective application.  The works are nearly completed.
d) Fell and Crown lift trees - 1a Everards Way Stanton Under Bardon – Has been rejected and has gone to appeal.  Parish Council has no comments.
e) Temporary closure of Stanton Lane.  No objection raised.
65/16 Correspondence received
i. Mr Wainwright - Gas box outside property.  Mr Wainwright has concerns over safety of gas box, especially if someone misses the corner.  There are no barriers around the box.  Mr & Mrs Wainwright are writing to National Grid.  Parish Council do not have jurisdiction but Mr Ian Briggs will write a letter on behalf of the Parish Council supporting and endorsing Mr & Mrs Wrights concerns.
ii. Land at the rear of 41, 43, 45 & 47 St John Cole Crescent - Land has still not transferred from Persimmon.  Moss’s Solicitors are trying to acquire a new map to show the areas.  Until this is done there is little the Parish Council can do.  Carried forward to next meeting.
66/16 Matters Pending to be actioned before next meeting – Signs and letters of objections.  

67/16 Proposed date of Next meeting -  4th October 2016, 7pm
Meeting Closed at 8.35pm
